
 
 
 
 

 

UPDATED TRAVEL ADVISORY: MOZAMBIQUE 

 

Wednesday, 30 October 2024  

Mozambique’s opposition leaders have called for week-long protest action, including 

public demonstrations and a national strike, from Thursday, 31 October 2024. This 

follows recent election-related unrest that has already impacted border operations. 

The situation remains volatile, and travellers can expect: 

 Intermittent closures and delays at the Lebombo/Ressano Garcia Border Post 

 Disruption to normal business operations 

 Mass mobilisation and protest action in the country’s capital, Maputo 

 A nationwide strike affecting services 

 Potential security force involvement 

 

Please advise your clients to: 

1. Defer non-essential travel to Mozambique during this period. 

2. Avoid the Lebombo Border Post if possible – and monitor the situation at 

other border posts. 

3. Exercise increased caution if travel is necessary. 

4. Monitor local news and official communications. 

5. Have contingency plans in place. 

 

Where possible, please reach out to local suppliers and operators in Mozambique to 

explore postponement and rebooking options. 

SATSA and Africa’s Eden Tourism continue to monitor the situation and will provide 

updates as developments occur. The safety and security of travellers remains our 

primary concern. 

 


